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“Everything we can be, with Christ in our hearts.” 

Wishing you happy and peaceful Christmas  
from all at SJV 
As you can see, we are all very excited to be nearing the end of term, and 
getting closer to Christmas. Some, clearly, are more excited than others 
and are struggling to contain themselves. Shame. 
Teachers love nothing more than to hear about how the last few weeks 
are all about ‘winding down’ in preparation for Christmas, but OUR 
teachers are bucking the trend and ‘winding up’, right to the wire! It was 
a thing of beauty to see them, for the entertainment and delight of our 
children, prepare for and deliver the very first SJV Staff Christmas 
Pantomime! That they found the time (and energy!) at this, the busiest 
time of year to deliver such a wonderful Christmas treat for the children 
really sums them up. Love our staff; they are like no other and we are 
lucky to have them.  



Thank You! 
On behalf of all of the staff, I would like 
to say a heartfelt ‘Thank You’ for all of 
the kind wishes, cards, cakes and 
presents received over the last few 
weeks. They are all very much 
appreciated, and all of us at SJV would 
like to wish you the Merriest of 
Christmases, and that you have a 
peaceful and blessed break. 
God bless. 

 
 
 

 



Admissions for 2019 
If your child was born between 1 
September 2014 and 31 August 
2015, you must apply for a primary 
school reception year place for 
September 2019. The deadline for 
applications is midnight on 
Tuesday 15 January 2019. 
If you haven’t yet applied, please 
do so as soon as possible to avoid 
disappointment. If you require any 
assistance, please contact the 
school office. 
If you know anyone that would like 
a place in Reception Class 2019, or 
in Nursery from January, please 
have them contact the office. 

 
 

 



The SJV Daily News 
The Mother of all Gooses! 
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Staff Panto Unearths a Mine of Talent! 

Panto-monium as staff surprise children. In so many, many ways… 

You must have heard the expression: ‘Is there no end to their talents?’. Well, the end is 
out of sight with our brilliant group of teacher / actors, as they presented their hotly 
anticipated version of Mother Goose, to the delight of the unsuspecting children! In full 
Pantoland regalia, they rattled, punned and sang their way through this great Christmas 
classic! I was tactically given just two lines, dressed as ‘The Greatest Showman’ (more 
Bertie Basset than Hugh Jackman, you understand – no photos survived) to open 
proceedings, then wisely stepped aside to allow the professionals get on with it. Under 
Miss Kavanagh’s expert direction, Ms. Burry, Ms Milonas, Ms. Johnson, Ms. Giltinan, Ms. 
Terzega, Ms. Kavanagh and Mr. Quin (oh dear, Mr. Quin…) excelled themselves. They 
really did…and the children absolutely loved it – seeing their teachers in a (very) 
different light is always brilliant fun. 

As I said at the end, I can’t ‘unsee’ what I saw this morning, nor would I want to – I have 
a newfound admiration for the lot of them! Apparently, it’s KS1’s turn next year.  

OH YES IT IS!                                                                 





 

SJV Family Win Prestigious Award 
Ms. Nicholls, mother of Riley-Ann, recently collected the Arts and Media Leader 
of the Year award at the Black British Business Awards in a ceremony in central 
London. Ms. Nicholls recently came to the school during Aspirations Day to share 
the story of her casting agency, promoting black and minority ethnic children, and 
supporting positive identity in the media. Congratulations Ms. Nicholls on your 
award! Here’s how Tottenham News reported the story. 



 

Our Boys on Spurs Foundation Website 
 

Click here to 
see the film 

Click here to 
see the story 
on the THFC 

Website 

 

Autumn Guitar Concert 
On Tuesday, our budding guitarists entertained us with a selection of pieces that 
they have been learning this term. As always, having an audience brought out the 
best in them, and they gave a fine performance, finished off with a festive ‘Jingle 
Bells’! 

https://1drv.ms/v/s!AoC0Ig0H5vHdgdpx35R7wVnaICb1Bw
https://1drv.ms/v/s!AoC0Ig0H5vHdgdpx35R7wVnaICb1Bw
https://www.tottenhamhotspur.com/news/2018/december/club-hosts-football-festival-for-talented-local-players/
https://www.tottenhamhotspur.com/news/2018/december/club-hosts-football-festival-for-talented-local-players/
https://www.tottenhamhotspur.com/news/2018/december/club-hosts-football-festival-for-talented-local-players/
https://www.tottenhamhotspur.com/news/2018/december/club-hosts-football-festival-for-talented-local-players/


Christmas Lunch! 
The annual SJV Christmas lunch went off with a bang this week! Crackers at the 
ready, we cranked up Christmas FM and enjoyed a lovely lunch in the company of 
our friends and colleagues – a lovely occasion, also used to thank the many 
support staff that look after us all year round! 

Click here for 
montage! 

https://1drv.ms/v/s!AoC0Ig0H5vHdgdpzohDvb-UiB0giJA
https://1drv.ms/v/s!AoC0Ig0H5vHdgdpzohDvb-UiB0giJA




Click here to enjoy ‘Jingle Bells’ with our children! 

https://1drv.ms/v/s!AoC0Ig0H5vHdgdpymxPcAjtJ3n-KYQ


Children return to school 
on Monday January 7th 

 

Reminders and Notices 
 

Mass to end the Term 

• Tomorrow, Friday at 10am in the school hall. 

• Please come along and help us celebrate another 
brilliant term. 

 

End of Term 

• School finishes at 1.15pm on Friday. Please ensure 
that you remember this earlier pick up time. 

 

Cashless Payments 

• The school will be fully cashless after the break, so 
please ensure that you are able to access and make 
payments via this service. 
 
 


